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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-710 - amended
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Office of Ethics, Compliance and Oversight
Date of Introduction: October 23, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: October 25, 2018
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 602 – Jacksonville Ethics Code – to: delete a number of definitions and outdated references; delete the prohibition against employees accepting a gift valued at over $100 one-time or $250 cumulatively in a year because of their City employee status (except from lobbyists or City vendors, which is still prohibited); and delete a provision relating to receipt or charge of commissions or gifts for official transactions. It adds a requirement that all City department heads, the City Council President, constitutional officers and chief executives of the independent authorities shall develop policies and procedures for the acceptance and/or prohibition of gifts to individuals employed by their agency based on a risk assessment. It revises the provisions regarding acceptance of honoraria for giving speeches to provide for a system allowing payment of necessary expenses for a City official or employee invited to attend a speaking engagement. The bill establishes a new system of graduated enforcement procedures for violations, beginning with a first violation being handled according to existing policies and procedures by the Employee Services Department with notification to and in consultation with the Office of Ethics, Compliance and Oversight. Subsequent violations would be referred to the City Ethics Commission for adjudication.
Background Information: The bill is intended to remove outdated language, including definitions that applied to provisions that have since been repealed from the Code (i.e. local financial disclosure requirements). It attempts to clarify ambiguities and avoid unintended consequences (such as the prohibition against employees accepting a gift related to their status as City employees which would, if strictly interpreted, prevent the giving of birthday or retirement gifts to fellow employees). It removes the “one size fits all” policy and provides for development of regulations tailored to the specific circumstances of different departments, constitutional offices and independent authorities based on their specific operational practices and areas of potential risk.
Policy Impact Area: Ethics Code
Fiscal Impact: Anticipated to be minimal
Analyst: Clements
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